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Well, there were no BoD meetings in December
or January, so we’ll just get on to other stuff:

ECL’s annual church visit:

Each Lionistic year, coinciding with our Charter Date of
February 9th, the East Cocalico Lions Club attends a
worship service of a church in the local area. This years’
service will be at the St Paul’s Evangelical Congregational
Church in Reamstown, on February 14th, 2023. The
Worship Service starts at 10:45 AM. We will meet in the
lobby of the church and go into the worship area as a group
around 10:30 AM. All Lions, spouses and guests are
welcomed to attend.
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Meet Lion Margo Page

One of the Newest East
Cocalico Lions Club
Member is Lion Margo
Page. Margo grew up in Oil
City PA and  got her
Bachelor of Science degree
from Gannon University in
Erie PA. Later she obtained
a Certificate in Advanced
Information Systems at
Widner University. She is
also a Certified Professional
in Supplier Chain
Management. She has 2
daughters, Angela Page, and

Amanda Weir along with two granddaughters Zoey and Madison.
Some of her hobbies include traveling, and spending time with
her granddaughters. She is also a member the Reamstown
Athletic Organization. Margo’s occupation is a North American
Raw Materials Purchasing Manager for RHI Magnesita, buying
minerals and chemicals for refractory production.  When asked
why she wanted to join the East Cocalico Lions Club she said, “I
was looking for opportunities to do volunteer work after my
husband passed away. Lion Marie Sipler took me to a meeting,
and I thought it was a great organization.” She appreciates
everyone accepting her into the organization and is excited about
the work the Lion's do and is looking forward to being part of
it.  Margo has already helped in several of our events. When you
have a chance to meet her, please introduce yourself and welcome
her into the Club.
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    Some of ECL’s programs and traditions have had to change over the past couple of years. Health concerns and other
circumstances have indefinitely postponed some events, some new fundraising events have helped ECL maintain its
commitments to the community and the organizations we support.

This year’s annual Christmas Party was a more casual event held in a new location and children were included among the
guests. AND the entertainment held the attention of both adults & children.   There was even some audience participation.
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Among the traditional community services ECL has been able to continue,

we distribute Christmas Baskets to local shut-ins and retired Lions/spouses.

This is the eleventh year that ECL has participated in EASS’ Holiday Exchange program. We “adopt” a couple
of families and members purchase gifts for the children. Anonymity is maintained on both sides.
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Better times, although she hated the food
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